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Juneau, Alaska 99801
Sponsor Statement HB 136
“An Act limiting the release of certain information concerning certain public employees or officials”
House Bill 136 will provide a mechanism for public employees and public officials to maintain the confidentiality of their personal information, which is contained in public records.  The need for this bill was brought to our attention after the personal information of police officers was discovered in a methamphetamine lab raid in Fairbanks.
House Bill 136 would allow judges, police officers, employees of the Department of Corrections, elected public officials, prosecuting attorneys, and the spouses and minor children of those officials to fill out a form that would prevent their home addresses and telephone numbers from being disseminated to the public.  Furthermore, the names of those officers, officials, and their family members would be removed from an assessor’s database.
Alaska deserves to have the finest public safety officers and government officials.  HB136 will allow those who serve their fellow citizens the peace of mind to do so knowing their families at home will not become targets of intimidation or attack.
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